Human Rights Council, 24th Session

16 September 2013
Item 4 – Interactive Dialogue with the Commission of Inquiry on Syria

Intervention by the Czech Republic 

Mr. President,

The Czech Republic fully supports the intervention delivered on behalf of the EU.

We join others in thanking the Commission on Inquiry for its update on human rights situations in Syria. Its account is clear. The conflict is deadlocked and the human rights situation has further deteriorated. The crisis has brought widespread and systematic violations and abuses of human rights and humanitarian law and, in particular, immense suffering for civilians, who have to pay the highest price. 
The Czech Republic strongly condemns indiscriminate shelling and aerial bombardment of towns and villages, including hospitals and areas hosting internally displaced persons. In this respect, we are worried by the fact that the Government has deployed more imprecise weaponry, which seriously increases the risk of civilian casualties and further deepens the on-going humanitarian disaster.
We call for an immediate end of violence, with those responsible to be held accountable and brought to justice. The message for the perpetrators must be unambiguous as there is no room for impunity for the atrocities repeatedly reported by the Commission of Inquiry. In this context, the respective role of the International Criminal Court needs to be reiterated. 

In the light of the dramatic human rights situation, the Czech Republic calls on the Syrian authorities to grant the Commission of Inquiry immediate and unrestricted access to the country. 
Mr. President,
We are alarmed by the recent reports on the use of chemical weapons in Syria. Any use of chemical weapons is totally unacceptable and represents a blatant violation of international law. We therefore welcome the agreement reached in Geneva on Saturday to ensure the swift and safe destruction of Syria’s chemical weapons. 
We fully endorse the Commission’s conclusion that military victory of the war in Syrian is not possible. We hope that the Saturday’s agreement will pave the way for the resumption of efforts towards a political settlement for the Syrian conflict, including the long awaited Geneva II talks, which we entirely support. 

Thank you. 
